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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, October 20, 2016, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler and Michael Williams.
Members Absent: Joseph Smith, Joseph (Matt) Hickey
Mr. Civian called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

725 Providence Highway – Notice of Intent for a fast food restaurant (DEP #141-0508)

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 725 Providence Highway until November 3rd, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

1100 High Street- NOI – Notice of Intent for demolition of existing school and construction of a new Early Childhood Education Center (DEP # 141-0506)

Dan Bradford, of Knight, Bragg and Anderson was present along with Amanda Atwell from Epsilon and Josh Allston from Nitsch Engineering.

Lisa Eggleston, peer reviewer, had emailed comments and questions. She summarized these for the Commission and explained this is a partial redevelopment which fully meets the standards for new development. They are recharging in a good portion of the site. Ms. Eggleston explained that most of the site doesn’t have good draining soils but they are taking advantage of the areas that do.

Mr. Civian expressed concern about too much phosphorus going into the Charles River. He explained he is concerned with what will happen to the runoff. 

Ms. Eggleston suggested that the Commission require annual maintenance of the treatment structure and the replacement of filters every 5 years. She also noted that an added cost worth discussing with the school is the need to have a vac-truck. 

Mr. Allston commented that sediment forebays were added.

Ms. Atwell explained there are 2 invasive species on site, including bittersweet and buckthorn. They have a plan to address these by hand pulling and using a weed wrench and point source herbicide as needed.

Mr. Tittler asked if the invasive plant species will continue to spread following the treatment. Ms. Atwell responded that they cannot guarantee that they will be able to eradicate the species, but they can promise you won’t see them for 2 years.

Mr. Ciriello, an abutter, expressed concern regarding additional flow into a wetland that already gets backed up.  

Mr. Allston confirmed that they will be maintaining the existing flow to that wetland; they will not be increasing the volume or rate of flow.

Ms. Eggleston explained that the pipe is the overflow from the bio retention basins. She confirmed that the hydrological calculations have been made and there is a balance; there will not be additional water to the wetland. 

Mr. Ciriello wanted to make sure that they truly knew the high seasonal groundwater, considering at the time it was surveyed there was a drought.  

Mr. Civian confirmed with Mr. Allston that they don’t just look for where water is but indicators of where the high seasonal groundwater left its mark, so it is alright that they conducted field work during a drought as there are other indicators. They also had the information they needed about the historic high water mark.

Ms. Atwell explained one high water level indicator being the chemical reaction that happens in soils that changes its physical color when it is located in water for a long time. 

Ms. Bugay asked how they would plan to construct the roadway if they do encounter ledge. Mr. Allston responded that they would take 8 inches of ledge, crush it, and put it back to have a drainage layer under the asphalt. 

Agent Brown explained that the applicant is going to the Planning Board. She suggested that if the Commission would like more time to review the new materials, they could close the hearing tonight and be prepared to issue an Order of Conditions on November 3rd. 

Mr. Tittler commented that he would like a chance to read through the materials before signing. 

Mr. Civian commented that it is his understanding that the concerns of the project have been addressed, and he doesn’t think closing the public hearing will help anyone, but he does think that allowing the commissioners more time to review is important. 

Agent Brown commented that she has been in contact with School Department but has not heard back regarding the conditions. 

Mr. Ciriello asked the commissioners to be sure that the proposed conditions are strict with regards to the barriers that will need to be set up by the contractors. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 1100 High Street until November 3rd, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  

8:02 PM: 60 Greenlodge Street – Stormwater Permit for demolition and construction of a new SFD (2016-18)

Agent Brown recommended that this item be continued as she is still waiting on a complete application.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 60 Greenlodge Street until November 3rd, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
 
8:04 PM: 187 Bridge Street – Stormwater Permit for a new mixed commercial/residential building (SWP 2016-19)

Paul Roderick was present with Steven David.

Mr. Roderick explained that they are proposing to replace the existing building and pavement with a new commercial building with residential units on the second and third floors above. They are proposing to include a raingarden. It is an 8800 square foot lot. 

Mr. Civian explained the TMDL to Mr. Roderick and how phosphorous doesn’t just come from fertilizers. Mr. Roderick responded that he was unaware of the TMDL restrictions but will update the plans accordingly.

Mr. Tittler asked why the stormwater calculations were not provided. Mr. Roderick responded he figured it would not be necessary details for a redevelopment, but they will get them completed now that they know.  

Ms. Bugay asked for clarification on how the stormwater is moving from the pavement to catch basins.  Mr. Roderick explained that the water would flow from different parts of the roof and that only the roof runoff is being recharged but, they realize they will need to catch up on that part of the plan.

Agent Brown commented that she has reached out to the Town Engineer due to overflow going into Town Sewer. She suggested that the Commission require a third party review of the stormwater for this site. 

Mr. Roderick responded that considering this is not a complicated stormwater system he is going to request that it not go out to third party review.

Mr. Civian responded that while what Mr. Roderick is explaining makes logical sense, the rules say that you need to comply with stormwater regulations to the maximum extent practicable. 

Steven David suggested the Commission allow him to update the plans and when they come back next time see if they still need a peer review. 

Agent Brown explained that she recommended a third party review because she is not an engineer and that she may still need the applicant to go to a peer review at the next meeting.

Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 187 Bridge Street until November 17th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 

Informal Discussion-

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Commission signed a form designating Stormwater Officers as the Agent and the Building Department. Agent Brown explained that minor stormwater permits go to the Building Department just as the blanket permits used to. She confirmed she coordinates with the Building Department often and it helps that they are also in close proximity to the Conservation office. 

Agent Brown informed the Commission that she issued a minor permit for 950 High Street, SMP 2016-02. It was for a patio and two parking spaces. 

Agent Brown informed the Commission of the following scheduled events:
· Schoolmaster Lane Pre-Hearing Conference which is scheduled for October 27th at 10:30 AM. at the DEP Northeast Regional office. 
· Rain Barrel Workshop to be held on 10/26 from 6-7:30 PM at the CRWA located at 190 Park Road in Weston.
· AMWS Networking Reception to be held on 10/24 from 6-8 PM at the Osteria Nino
· Public Records Law Training to be held 11/9 from 6:30-8 pm at the Endicott Estate.

Agent Brown informed the Commission that the recently appointed Commissioner, Meredith Stratford, will decline her appointment due to scheduling conflicts, and the Town will be re-advertising this appointment. 

Mr. Civian made a motion to adjourn at 8:30 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
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